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Federalists want an 

EU based on Fundamental Rights

- UEF contribution to the Convention Working Group on the Fundamental Rights Charter -

worked out by UEF Bureau members in July 2002
on the basis of the initial UEF contribution to the Constitutional Convention  

“The federalist view of the future of Europe”, adopted by the UEF FC in April 2002 

and submitted to the full Convention at the occasion of the June 2002 Civil Society hearings

(www.federaleurope.org/en/campaigns/convention/convention_position_paper.html)
At the top of the coming European Constitution it should be laid down that guaranteeing fundamental rights is one of the founding principles of the EU. 

The Charter of Fundamental Rights worked out by the previous inter-institutional Convention must be integrated into the Constitution as one of its first chapters, thus making the Charter legally binding. 

The present Charter reflects Fundamental rights traditions in Europe and also addresses some new Fundamental rights issues. It represents an already achieved compromise between the different political concepts on Fundamental rights. A re-opening of the Charter would lead to difficult new negotiations that would be unlikely to achieve a more advanced result than the existing Charter but could form an obstacle for the overall success of the Convention, which has the task to come up with a full Draft Constitution. 

To win the support of all Convention members for the incorporation of the Charter it may be foreseen that a new debate on the Charter must be started 5 years after the Constitution has entered into force. On the ground of 5 years of experience with the Charter it should be possible to find fresh compromises on Charter amendments if any are deemed necessary. Additionally the Charter, should be subject to possible subsequent amendments using the procedures established for the rest of the Constitution.

Citizens and legal persons should in general have direct access to EU courts in case of an alleged violation of their Charter rights (“Charter Appeal”) if all existing legal instruments at member states level have been used without success. But the provisions for direct access to the courts must differentiate between the legal status of those rights that can be enforced by the Union itself and those that mainly express political goals.

Also Non-Union citizens living legally in the EU should in general be granted the Charter rights and access to the EU courts. The Charter rights and the universal human rights must play an important role in the External policies of the EU, too.

In drafting a full Constitution merging all existing treaties and protocols the relationship between the Charter and the rest of the Constitution must be clarified. The concept of Union citizenship must be strengthened and the character of the four fundamental freedoms of the internal market as quasi-fundamental rights must be recognized. 
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